
Pelican Town Board Meeting Minutes 
July 15th, 2025 

 
A regular meeting of the Pelican Town Board was held Tuesday July 15th, 2025, at the Pelican 
Rapids Library.  Members present: Mitchell Egge, Lloyd Nelson, Brady Ballard, Yancy Wifall 
and Sheila Johnson.  
 
Members absent: none 
 
Others Present: Billy Wells 
 
Mitchell called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.   
 
The minutes of the previous meeting were approved as read. 
 
The Treasurer’s Report was approved as read. 
 
Yancy moved and Brady seconded to pay the following: 
 

Wells Construction 9,435.00 Grading, mowing, tree, and skid steer work 
Egges 27,837.09 Gravel 
Corbin Excavating 23,526.40 Dustguard 
Payroll 4,740.88 Net + Expenses 
PERA 614.96 Retirement Plan 
   
   
   
   
   
   
   
   

- carried 
Old Business 

• Still waiting on info for quotes on 180th Avenue and Prairie Lake Road. 
• Drafted letter related to Shleske complaint and provided to County.  Wayne Johnson 

spoke with Brady, wants something from an attorney, though he said that he had staff 
looking at the issue.  Wants the Township to have cars removed from right-of-way, 
though that isn’t the issue and others would also have to move vehicles.  Will wait to see 
if County takes any action. 

• Put up speed limit signs on Burr Oak Hills and on Prairie Lake Road.  Contractors 
refused to put overlay on Burr Oak Hills; so Township will not officially allow a detour.  
Will put up barricades for local traffic only. 

• Gravel and dust guard have been put down on roads.  Price per foot is $1.28.  Will need 
to get a list together for invoicing private residences. 

• Carr’s was out spraying; seemed to do a good job and spot sprayed leafy spurge. 
 
New Business 

• Ken Lyden called and said that he’d like to have two back lots in the industrial park 
surveyed so that they can be put together.  They presently have 99 year leases on them 



but Ken wanted to know if the Township would have any issue if they changed and put a 
regular parcel together.  No concerns from the Township, he’ll need to do the legal work 
and then record with the County.  

• Adopted resolution to assign any cannabis or edible hemp registration issues to the 
County. 

• Discussed road maintenance with Billy Wells.  Will need to grade dust guard spots and 
continue to work to pull in gravel from shoulders and maintain the crown on the roads. 

• Filled a couple of pot holes on Prairie Lake Road.  Put down tar patch to try to make it 
better. 

 
Upcoming meetings: 

  
Regular Meeting   August 19, 2025   6:00 PM  Library 
 
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned 7:00 PM      
                                                                                                                   _____________________ 

Lloyd Nelson, Clerk 
 

_____________________ 
Mitchell Egge, Chairman 


